
LDEOC/EOEC SURVEILLANCE PANEL  

A LDEOC/EOEC conference call was held on 1-18-23, at 9 am Central Standard Time.  The following 

esteemed members were on the call: 

Mike Birke – SwRI 

Vince Donndelinger - Lubrizol 

Robert Stockwell – Oronite 

Laura Birnbaumer - Oronite 

Becky Grinfield – SwRI 

Mike Lopez - Intertek 

Kimberly Gutierrez - Intertek 

Olivia Schmitz - SwRI 

Dennis Gaal – ExxonMobil 

Jason Bowden – OHT 

Charles Nystrom – SwRI 

Maggie Smerdon – Savant 

Julie Suhadolnik - Lubrizol 

John Loop – TMC 

Gefei Wu – Valvoline 

Conika Own-Robinson – Savant 

 

 

The purpose of the call was to discuss updating the standard deviations used in the calculation of the fixed 

and variable limits using the data obtained from the new SL107 reference oil (presentation attached).  

Currently TMC has approximately 300 points which can be used.  John Loop estimates these data can be 

calculated in two weeks.   Robert Stockwell proposed using all data acquired up to Dec 31st 2022, and 

then updating the numbers annually on February 1st.  The future deviations will be based on a 2-year 

rolling average.  Laura Birnbaumer will provide Mike Birke with the new equations (presentation 

attached) used to calculate the adjusted limits.  Another LDEOC/EOEC teleconference will be scheduled 

to look at the new standard deviations and how they compare to the old ones. Additionally, the report 

forms will be updated to remove any reference to TMC-1006.  Robert Stockwell made a motion that TMC 

will no longer assign TMC-1006.  The motion was unanimously approved.  John Loop will initiate the 

process to change the report forms, however, it is unclear how long it will take.  Mike Birke and John 

Loop will begin working on some housekeeping updates on D7216 to reflect these changes.    The topic 

of establishing a volume change correction factor for ACM-1 batch 26 was discussed.  At the last 

meeting, Vince Donndelinger suggested using an average ICF based on the mean of the previous 6 

batches.  Robert Stockwell noted batches 20 and 22 were inconsistent with the other 4 batches and that 

batch 26 should be screened just like the previous batches.  Vince Donndelinger made a motion to accept 

-2.52% for batch 26 and all future ACM-1 batches.  Dennis Gaal and Jason Bowden abstained, Robert 

Stockwell voted negative, and all others voted affirmative.  The motion did not carry.  The participating 

labs will be instructed to screen batch 26 in the same manner as the previous batches.  Jason Bowden has 

been informed there is a strong possibility SAE J2643 will revert to the original ACM-1 curing schedule, 

and if implemented, should bring back the numbers to the original values.  When the new “old” 

formulation is official, the participating labs will be running round robins to confirm.  There was no new 

business, and the meeting adjourned at 9:45 am.   

 



 
 

 

 
 

 



 
 

 



 

 



 

 


